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[bookmark: _Hlk65526778]Dear Parent/Carer,
Firstly, from all of us at Parkwood E-ACT Academy, we would like to thank parents yet again, for your unwavering support. We understand what a difficult time this has been for everyone and we are always astonished by your support, both for the Academy and your children. 
As well as outlining our return to school from the 8th March, we want to assure you that all necessary safety measures are in place and are being strictly adhered to.   If your child has a special educational need and either they or you are anxious about the return, please contact sarah.husband@e-act.org.uk to discuss further support.
Face masks
The change in government guidance now requires face masks to be worn in lessons as well as in social areas and corridors. Students are expected to provide their own face mask as this is something we are all used to having to wear. 
Lateral Flow Testing for Pupils- March 2021
[bookmark: _Hlk65578503]As you may be aware, the government have asked that pupils are offered 3 lateral flow tests in school to support the safe reopening of schools.  The reason we need to carry them out in school is to ensure that pupils understand how to self-swab effectively before we introduce home testing kits - we will write to you about this in due course. We are appealing to you to support us with this process, but I must remind you that all testing is voluntary. If you wish for your child to be tested in school, can you please return your consent form as a matter of priority or bring the paper version with you on the day, if you have not already done so, as we are unable to carry out the test without it. 
We will not prohibit any pupil from attending school if they do not take a test.
Test date: Friday 12th March
	Time
	Tutor code
	Tutor name

	9.00-9.30
	8Sf1
	Miss Gupta

	9.30- 10.00
	8Lx5
	Mr Webb

	10.00-10.30
	8Lx2
	Mis Al-Fonzo

	10.30-11.00
	8Ri3
	Mrs Murray

	11.00- 11.30
	8Po4
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr Walker



The key worker student hub will continue to operate for the year group up to the return date. Students attending the hub will be brought down to test during the day. 
Pupils do not need to be in uniform on the testing day. 
As soon as your child has taken their test, they must leave the school site.
Please note: Work will not be set on the day your child is scheduled to have a test. We do not wish to add extra pressure to pupils by expecting them to catch up work that they miss through no fault of their own. 
You will be notified of the test result via the NHS Test and Trace site (text or email) on the same day of testing.

What happens next?
If your child receives a negative result, no further action is necessary, and your child will return to school on Monday 15th March.        
What to do if your child receives a positive result:
Your child and anyone they live with must self-isolate to avoid spreading the infection to other people.
Return date: Monday 15th March
The year group hubs will remain in place. Entrances and times of the day will remain the same. 
Uniform
We wish to remind parents and carers that full uniform is expected on return to school on Monday 15th March. Students can still come to school in their PE kit on days where they have this on their timetable. We will review our approach to this as lockdown measure are eased. We would also like to remind you that shoes must be black, polishable with no logo and jeans and jeggings are not permitted. Black blazers and other compulsory items of uniform should be purchased online.
Please see the link for our uniform provider’s website: http://www.www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/parkwood
Returning devices
In order to ensure we can track students returning IT equipment we ask you keep these items at home for now. We will update you with how we would like you to bring items back into school shortly.
Attendance
In addition, the recent government guidance has highlighted that attendance at school is compulsory for all students except where they are clinically extremely vulnerable. Should attendance become a concern the guidance also states that fining due to lack of attendance will resume.  We know that you agree that attendance at school is vital to students progress and future success. 
Please do not hesitate to contact us to have any concerns resolved. We are here to support you and your family in any way we can. 
We are looking forward to welcoming all our students back into our school community. Thank you for your continuing support, patience and understanding at this time.
Yours sincerely,
[image: cid:CB78C87E-BBA0-43C6-ACA9-893C04E6AD18]
Gemma Cottingham
Headteacher
                        [image: ]
[image: C:\Users\msmoxley\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\E5SIHWMC\CPDM Logo (2).jpg]
[image: ]
[image: ]
[image: ]
[image: C:\Users\moxley3\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\W2MBY12D\Nominator Logo 2016.jpg]
[image: ]


  E-ACT Registered Office: 10 Queen Street Place, London, EC4R 1BE. Co. Registered No. 6526376. ‘A charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England & Wales.
 
image1.jpeg
G- CDH:u.NskM




image2.png
oARKOOD

MY




image3.png
ACT




image4.jpeg




image5.png




image6.png
Community
Programme

£ very day mdprred




image7.jpg
I
QM ¢
zO

2
X &\(x

L
U
S[O
/L




image8.jpeg




image9.png
WTE
RVEN
;
/
O

<
&
N
C
E
IN C
H
AL
LE“G\




